File Ref: 18/00326

1 4 IUN 2018

Brett W <u>fyi-request-7833-468f96e6@requests.fyi.org.nz</u>

Dear Brett W

Thank you for your email of 15 May 2018 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment requesting information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). This request has been transferred to WorkSafe New Zealand. You have asked:

May I please request the Compliance Certificates for the Waiuku Blast to the Past Fireworks Displays in 2015, 2016 and 2017?

Your request has been managed in accordance to the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act).

WorkSafe New Zealand does not hold the test certificates for these displays. These are held by the parties that applied to a test certifier for the display and to whom a certificate would have been issued. The compliance certifier will have retained a copy of the certificates.

Therefore your request for the test certificates is refused under section 18(g) of the Act on the grounds that WorkSafe does not hold the information requested and I have no reason for believing the information is held by or more closely connected with the functions of any other agency subject to the provisions of the Act.

Test certifiers are required to register all test certificates they have issued. There is no specific information on the registry about the "Waiuku Blast to the Past" fireworks display. However, we were able to locate information for three separate displays held in Waiuku on the same day and at the same location as the "Waiuku Blast To The Past" fireworks display in 2015, 2016 and 2017. Please find the information entered into the register attached.

You have the right to request a review of this response by the Ombudsman. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you require any further information please contact oia@worksafe.govt.nz.

Yours sincerely

Simon Humphries

Deputy General Manager

Investigation and Specialist Services

